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Dear parents, friends and Father Arsenio 

 

Welcome to another week of school, once again in a much different format. 
I’m so appreciative of the cooperation from all of you in relation to home schooling. I 

cannot thank you enough nor acknowledge how hard this is. I do have a little insight as 

I assist students on site and I feel like we never get around to them quickly enough, 

and I am not logging the students in nor supervising full time. The ‘hall pass’ idea hope-

fully provided a little relief this past week. I am in a difficult position because the guide-

lines given to us by the Catholic Education Commission of Victoria (CECV) is very 

clear in stating that if parents work from home the student MUST be at home. I can 

assure you the conflicting information is not helpful in the media. 

 
I along with the staff, are looking forward to welcoming all in our community back to 

school as soon as possible. To this end there will be a communication from Andrew 

Conway (school board chair) and myself next week after the premier has reviewed the 

situation on May 11th. We want to ensure that the needs of our students are met and 

that parents have input into what this looks like for our school.  

 
We will also be looking for some feedback from our families next week. Andrew and I 
will be online for at least two sessions and anyone who would like to, is welcome to 

join us and chat about remote learning. Watch out on Dojo and email for further de-

tails. 

 
Finally, just a reminder that we are taking enrolments for Prep 2021. If you are aware 

that families are looking please recommend our school and direct them to our web-

site. 

 

Have a great week 

 

Duncan 

FOR ALL 

EVENTS 

AND DATES 

PLEASE GO 

TO THE 

SCHOOL 

CALENDAR  

Under  

current  

parents tab 

 



There is no news from the Parish given we are still in lockdown. We will remain so till we hear from the 

Archdiocese as to when we can return to normal business and are able to open the Church, Chapel and 

Parish House.  We are still here (working from home) and you may leave phone messages or send us an 

email (Ringwoodnorth@cam.org.au). 

 
Given the current situation and restrictions, we still wish all our beautiful mums a Happy Mother’s Day 

for this coming Sunday.  We all know that it will be very different but we are sure you will still have a 

wonderful day with your children.  May God bless you all and above all stay safe. 

 

 
Ruth Frangeskakis 
Parish Secretary 
Holy Spirit Parish 
120 Oban Road, Ringwood North 3134. 
Phone:  9876 3077 or 9876 3717 
Work days:  Tuesday & Wednesday 9am-4pm 

A Prayer for all Mothers, 
Thank you, Lord, that you fill a mother’s heart with 
love, 
That you have instilled in her very being the need 
to protect her children if at all possible, 
Thank you for giving her the gift of nurturing her 
children, of teaching them, of comforting them,  
for feeding them and making a safe place for them. 
For guiding them to be all that God has created 
them to be. 
Fill every mother with love, wisdom and endur-
ance,  
with strength and patience and joy. 
Give them the ability to forgive again and again. 
Enable her to rely on You and  call upon You, be-
cause You will give her all she needs. 
In Your precious and all powerful name,  
Amen 

mailto:Ringwoodnorth@cam.org.au


  

Congratulations to Bree on the 

birth of her baby boy  

LEWIS 

Prayer/Mediation For 

Roman 
 
Feel free to join the media-

tion every Thursday at 

8.30am via this link— 

meet.google.com/ucu-
iaaf-kod 

The current shut down in our community has seen a number of businesses affected by a loss of income. 

We would like to offer free advertising in our newsletter (amongst other places) to the businesses run 

by our families. 
If a loss of income is affecting you please let me know so we can put in place suitable arrangements 

around the payment of fees. No student will miss out. 
For all other families I would ask that regular payments continue to be made. Once we return to 

school and adjustments or discounts that need to be applied will be done so when we have all of the 

relevant data and information. 

 

With thanks 

 

Duncan 
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Café 23 
 

Open for coffees and all your  

takeaway needs.  

Call Lee :9876 1344  






